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27 March 2008
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: Sturgeon impacted during Bonneville’s Unit 17 water-up. 

Unit 17 was returned to service on the afternoon of 26 March.  The unit had been down for several months to accommodate VBS sensor installation.  Tail logs were not installed as the work performed could be done above tailwater elevation.

Project Fisheries was notified by the Control Room about the dead sturgeon later in the afternoon, so this report is based on observations by others.  
Upon water-up on 26 March, sea lion observers noted one 2’ sturgeon with ventral hemorrhaging between 1200-1300 in the PH2 tailrace.  Between 1300-1400 they saw a large discharge of water and counted 42 sturgeon floating belly up.  At 1357 there was another discharge with 37 additional belly up sturgeon.  Observers by the Hamilton Island boat ramp reported five floating sturgeon between 1400-1500, plus two more they couldn’t confirm as sturgeon floating on the Oregon side of the river.  All of those observed fish were less than three feet long.  Between 1500-1600, one more floating sturgeon was observed.  At 1900 one four foot sturgeon was seen floating by the sea lion trap.

Riggers reported seeing a floating sturgeon that looked as if the back half had been sliced off.

On 27 March, Project Fisheries received information from Tech Staff that the sea lion hazers had collected 11 dead sturgeon and had them in the hazing boat at the boat dock by the navlock.  Project Fisheries contacted Robert Stansell to take a look at the fish.  There appeared to be evidence of blade strike as well as hemorrhaging in the fins and bellies of many of the sturgeon.  Stansell contacted the WDFW hazers about the sturgeon.  They reported that enforcement requested they corral the floaters to prevent the public from “poaching” them.  A couple of would-be poachers were required to put the sturgeon back in the water.  WDFW will take tissue samples and the carcasses will be returned to the river, downstream of the dam.
On 27 March, Unit 13 was taken out of service for exciter work.  Tail logs were not installed as the work to be performed is all above tailwater.  It will remain out of service for up to four weeks.  On 28 March, the Project will utilize the Army ROV team to inspect U13 draft tube to see how many sturgeon enter the draft tube after 24 hours.  

Project Fisheries is working with Operations, FFU, and Maintenance to draft FPP language to help minimize impacts to sturgeon during unit outages.  The proposed language will be presented at FPOM for regional discussion.
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